VILLAGE OF LOCKLAND COMMUNITY NEWSLETTER

WINTER 2021



IMPORTANT DATES

- Council Meetings: 2nd Monday of each month at 7 p.m.
- Due date for spring sports signups:
 March 5th, 2021

WATER DEPARTMENT NEWS

Please make a note of the upcoming water bill due dates:

- March 31st, 2021
- May 28th, 2021
- July 30th, 2021

If you do not receive a bill by mid-month, please contact the Administrative office. You can pay your bill in the office, in the overnight box and online at locklandoh.org.

CORONAVIRUS UPDATE

The Village continues to closely monitor the Coronavirus Pandemic (COVID-19) in coordination with Hamilton County Public Health, State of Ohio, and the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention. Our top priority is to protect the health and safety of our residents as well as our employees. We have taken significant action to our protocols to limit exposure and spread of the virus. Please continue to protect yourself and others by taking these precautions: stay home, wash your hands often, disinfect highly used surfaces, wear a mask while in public and practice social distancing.

We understand the pandemic continues to be a difficult time for all and want to assure you we will continue to provide essential services to all residents to the best of our ability. Thank you for your cooperation and understanding.

If you have questions or concerns, please contact Village Administrator Krista Blum at kblum@locklandoh.org or 513-761-1124.

SNOW EMERGENCY GUIDELINES

Snow emergency in Lockland is in effect whenever a snow emergency is declared in the City of Cincinnati. With or without a snow emergency, primary streets will be plowed and treated first, secondary streets will be plowed when all primary streets have been cleared. Even if a snow emergency is not declared, it is advisable to park your cars off the street if snow is expected.



PARK RESERVATIONS AND HALL RENTALS

Park reservations begin May 1st. Please note that reservations may need to be cancelled due to Covid-19 restrictions. Construction is underway on a new playground; it is currently projected to be completed by May 1st. Please be aware that if it is not, there may be construction during the time of your rental. An announcement will be made when more information is available.

The Village is currently not accepting reservations for the recreation hall. There is currently no projected date of availability, but an announcement will be made when it is available.

TAX SEASON

Just a friendly reminder that taxes are due by April 15, 2021. Local taxes are handled by RITA (Regional Income Tax Agency). Please contact them with any tax questions:

Phone: 1-800-860-7482 Website: www.ritaohio.com

Local Income taxes are not processed at Town Hall, please send tax forms and/or payment directly to Regional Income Tax Agency:

10107 Brecksville Road Brecksville, Ohio 44141

SPORTS SIGNUPS

Sign-ups for baseball, softball, and T-ball have begun. Forms are in the lobby at Town Hall and can be submitted Monday-Friday 8AM-4PM. The cost is \$10. Sign-ups run through March 5th, be sure to register early to ensure placement on a team. For more information, please contact Anita Schilling at aschilling@locklandoh.org or 513-616-8525.



CONTACT US:

101 North Cooper Avenue Lockland, Ohio 45215 locklandoh.org facebook.com/villageoflockland

Administrative Office 513-761-1124 Non-Emergency Police 513-761-1699 Non-Emergency Fire 513-761-2751 Public Works 513-733-0957 Water Department 513-733-4701

MAYOR'S CORNER

The last couple of weeks have indeed been challenging with the weather. I know we're all thankful for the tireless job the Public Works Department has done in keeping the Village streets clear this winter. Also thankful for our Police, Fire and Water Departments for the fine job they all do regardless of the weather conditions. Also, if you have an elderly neighbor who doesn't receive very many visitors, I ask that you pay them a visit and please check on them during this cold spell.

A great sign that warmer temperatures are on the way is baseball/softball sign up period. The open registration is winding down quickly so please get your children signed up soon. Take care and stay safe!

Mayor Mason

TRASH COLLECTION AND DISPOSAL

Please do not place trash or large items at the curb or curb line prior to 7pm the night before your scheduled pick-up. Large appliances and old furniture shall be picked up on the same day as normal trash collection. Appliances containing freon must be tagged by a licensed professional that the freon has been removed. Mattresses, box springs, and any upholstered furniture shall be wrapped in plastic prior to disposal.

Please contact Rumpke 24 hours in advance to schedule a large pick-up.

If your refuse is not collected or to schedule pick-up of large items, please contact Rumpke:

Please visit <u>www.rumpke.com</u> for details Email: cincinnati.market@rumpke.com

Phone: 1-800-828-8171